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ing in our own country, such as Buckland and Oonybeare, 
followed Cuvier so far as to hold, that the superficial deposits 
bore evidence everywhere to a great cataclysm, the last of the 
geologic catastrophes ; and which might be identified,. they 
believed, with the N oachian Deluge. Against this view one 
of the most distinguished of Scottish naturalists, Dr John 
Fleming, raised a vigorous protest as early as the year 1826, 
and conclusively showed that no temporary flood could have 
produced the existing appearances. And ·SO thoroughly were 
l1is facts and reasonings confirmed by subsequent discovery, 
tl1at the geologists of name who ·had acquiesced, wholly or in 
part, in the Cuvierian view, read in succession their recanta
tions : Dr Buckland in especial, who had written most largely 
on the subject, and committed himself most thoroughly, did 
so a very few years after : nor does the hypothesis of Cuvier 
appear to have been since adopted by any writer of scientific 
reputation. Instead, therefore, of contending with arguments 
or inferences which there are now no parties in the field to 
maintain, I shall briefly refer to a few of the leading charac
teristics of those superficial deposits on which the abandoned 
conclusions were originally based, and show, in the passing, 
that they at'e not such as a temporary deluge could have pro
duced. 

The superficial deposits include what is known as the mam
maliferous crag, the drift, the boulder and brick-clays, the 
stratified sands and gravels, the ·travelled rocks, the osars, 
and moraines of the higlter latitudes. For it is a fact very 
significant in its beacings on the diluvial controversy, that 
it is in the higher latitudes in both hemispheres that these 
peculiar d~posits are chiefly to be found. They have been 
traced in Patagonia in the one hemisphere, from the southern 
limits of the country to the forty-first degree of south lati
tude ; ancl in Europe in the other, to the fortieth ; and in 
America to even the thirty .. eighth degree of north latitude. 
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